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In June, we continued the implementation of our Projects and our engagements with our

students. Also, we organized an excursion to Lagos State University.

Weekly Career Development Class: Our Career Development activities are ongoing and in the

month of June, we have been able to cover the concluding modules in the curriculum. From this

week till the end of the term, we will be revalidating the existing personality assessments to

ensure accuracy. Also, our students are currently preparing their resume and cover letters. They

are presently perfecting these documents to enable them apply for the Students’ Leadership

Program

Excursion: In June, our SS2 and SS3 students participated in an excursion to the Lagos State

University Ojo. During the Visit that lasted for about three hours, our students were lectured on

admission guidelines and admission requirements for all Faculties and schools/colleges by the

Admissions Officer, they were received at the university senate building and also took a tour of

the senate chamber, council chamber, the African Centre of Excellence for Innovative and

Transformative STEM Education, Faculty of management sciences and the Faculty of Law. A total

of 35 students participated in the excursion.

Library Project: The library recorded a good number of users in June and we are working to

ensure this pattern of usage is sustained. We will need donations for furniture to increase the

sitting capacity of the library. In June, we got a donation of three games (including Scrabble and

Chess) From Mrs. Ajani. We took delivery of the donated games already and library users will

have access to them by the new term.

Speech competition: Our annual speech event has been scheduled for the 20th of July and all

preparations for the event have commenced. This year’s event is tagged #WhenWeSpeak2.0

and the topic is about improving the educational system in Nigeria. The fundraising campaign

for the speech competition will commence in a few days from now. We have introduced the

topic to our students and they are presently conducting their research and putting their speech

drafts together.

Thank You,

Malik Gbenle O.

Attached are pictures of our activities in the month of June








